Beautification Committee
Wednesday, February 10, 2021
6:00 p.m.

The Beautification Committee met on Wednesday, February 10, 2021 via zoom at https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81446022952 at 5:30 p.m. 
Call to order:   Chairman Bonnie Post called the meeting to order.
Roll call:	Committee members in attendance were Felicia Amann,  Matt Lowry, Jessica Hulbert.     Other City officials present:  City Clerk Barfield.
Minutes

The minutes were approved with one addition.  On Page 2 to add “Steak-n-Shake in Washington, MO”.   A voice vote was taken with an affirmative result. 

New Business

A. Bulky Trash

There was discussion on if there would be a spring bulky trash day.  City Clerk Barfield stated no date has been set by the Board of Aldermen.  They would like to coordinate a clean-up day in proximity to this date.

Old Business

A.  Prairie Garden-Liberty Field

Chairman Post has received information on a grant opportunity through the Missouri Prairie Foundation.  Felicia stated she used to administer this and the applications are due March 15th.  The total funding was $ 800.00.  There was discussion regarding applying for this.  Committee members agreed this was a good opportunity.  Felicia suggested the small section at Blackburn Park.  She stated normally the smaller projects will get awarded.  She did not think there was a good chance of funding if it was a larger area by Liberty Field.  Motion made by Bonnie, seconded by Felicia to recommend to the Board of Aldermen to apply for this grant for either the Blackburn Park area or an area near Liberty Field.  A voice vote was taken with an affirmative result. Felicia offered her assistance with the application as she is familiar with this organization.

B.  Camera’s at the commuter lot

Chairman Post stated we voted at the last meeting to recommend to the Board for Aldermen that cameras for this lot be added.  She will forward this to Alderman Stotler.   

C.  Route 66 Roadway Stencil
Matt stated he e-mailed City Clerk Barfield the information he received from the Association.  They have a stencil we can purchase for $ 150 or we can make a new one.  The size is 42 x 42.  The icon signs are 
$ 250 without installation.  There were many questions regarding who would maintain these, where they would be placed etc.  He continued that Rolla has them on some of their streets, but they cannot be on MoDot streets.  Committee members agreed a meeting with Administrator Roth would be helpful.  

Unfinished Business

A.  Jersey barricades

No update at this time.

B.  Porta potties being upscaled

Chairman Post stated she has  researched camouflaging the porta potties.  She sent an email earlier with examples of what can be built around them.  A kit can be purchased for about $ 1,500 or just the materials range from $ 400 to $ 700 and the City would build it.  Committee members agreed to forward this to Alderman Stotler.  

Miscellaneous

a.  Wildflowers

Felicia stated she forwarded costs for plantings of wildflowers with information.  Committee members agreed to take these costs forward to Administrator Roth to compare the planting verses mowing.

b.  Board of Adjustment

Chairman Post stated the results of the Board of Adjustment meeting that the Committee responded to with a letter regarding the real estate signs.  The Board granted the location at Hwy N & Indian Trail but denied the one at Congress and Payne.

c.  Dumping

There recently were couches dumped on Denton Road.  Public Works cleaned it up but there is still a problem there.

d.  Seed packets

Elizabeth Forrister with Adopt a Family has donated more seed packets to the Beautification Committee.  She has them.  She asked the committee be thinking about where to put these.

The next meeting is March 10, 2021 at 6 pm.
There being no further business, motion made by Matt, seconded by Felicia to adjourn.  The meeting adjourned at 6:05 p.m.  
